15th Commemoration of the Genocide in Rwanda (2009)

Remarks of the President of the 63rd Session of the United Nations General Assembly

Excellencies,
Madame Deputy Secretary-General,

Sisters and Brothers All,

It is with profound sadness that we gather today to commemorate an event that shook the world. For the
grief that we feel for the genocide that traumatized Rwanda 15 years ago, traumatized all of us. The mass
murder and unspeakable crimes committed shook our confidence in the conviction — the hope — that we

are building societies where racism and ethnic hatred are no longer tolerated.

Unlike many acts of genocide that have gone unrecorded and unpunished in history, we can take heart in
the attention that the world continues to give to the events in 1994. Powerful presidents have apologized

for not doing enough to prevent the violence.; murderers and rapists, religious leaders and politicians
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